[image: image1.png]Cardiff Third Sector Council
Cyngor Trydydd Sector Caerdydd




Cardiff Third Sector Council Annual General Meeting  
Minutes of the meeting held on Friday 30 November 2012 at 10.15am at Brunel House
Attendees

C3SC Board Members 
Richard Edwards (RE), Chair

Huggard 
Roger Bone




Cardiff Mind
Ed Cole




Friends of Nant Fawr Community Woodland
Nick Corrigan



Media Academy Cardiff
Michael Flynn



Diverse Cymru
Judith John




Homestart

Gerry Puttock



ACE Cardiff

Reynette Roberts



Oasis
Apologies received from Board Members
Sujatha Thaladi 


Mewn Cymru



Peter Davies 



Peter Trevett



Terry Price



C3SC Staff

Sheila Hendrickson-Brown (SHB)

Chief Officer

Adam Rees


Cluster Manager ECLP (C1st)


Anne McDonough


Administrator


Caroline Hardy


Third Sector Officer 


Howard Dobson


Senior Administration Officer Communities First
Julia Rowburrey


Finance Officer
Katie Mallam


Third Sector Officer


Kevin Rahman-Daultrey


Third Sector Officer / Health & Social Care Network


Nia Fussell


Families and Young People Officer


Peter Griffiths


Third Sector Officer


Phil Stevens


Policy and Service Manager


Rowena Shaw (Minutes)
 

Information Officer


Thoria Mohamed


Third Sector Officer 
Kendal Yarr


Temporary Administrator
Apologies received from staff
Carol Norman


Office Manager
C3SC Member Organisations 
Suzy Youngman



ACE Cardiff 

Sharon Adams



Age Concern Cardiff
Hannah Lewis



Everyone’s Future, Age Concern Cardiff

Roger Warren Evans


Asylum Justice, Chair of Trustees

Amna Dirar




BAWSO
Rakhshanda Shahzad


BAWSO
Jaswant Singh



Bhat Sangat Association

Jane Rogers




Boys’ Brigade in Wales
Robin Simpson
Campaign for the Protection of Rural Wales - Mid and South Glam Branch (CPRW)
Nicola Tonge




Cadwyn

Lisa Richards



Cardiff Deaf Sports and Social Club
Stuart Parkinson



Cardiff Deaf Sports and Social Club

Mandy Smithson



Cardiff YMCA Housing Association
Gareth Williams



Cardiff YMCA

Joanne Sutton



Cathays & Central Youth & Community Centre,

John Fellows




Channel View TRA

Francis Daw




Clybiau Plant Cymru Kids’ Clubs
Ginger Wiegand 



Displaced People in Action (DPIA)

Lucy Dominguez



Empowering Children Programme C.I.C.
Jennifer Collins



FreshTies
Eleanor Head



FreshTies
Michael Sant




Friends of Parc Cefn Onn

Emily Rose




Hafan Cymru
Rob Khoo




Innovate Trust
Fehmida Ahmed



ISSA
Sherjeela Masood



ISSA
Chris Bailey




M.E. Support In Glamorgan (MESIG)
Ken Bailey




M.E. Support In Glamorgan (MESIG)
Claude M. Kipeleka



New Direction for Congo
Jayne Palmer



New Foundations H.E.

Claire Bonas




Nu-Hi Ltd
Yaina Samuels



Nu-Hi Ltd
Fissha Teklom 



Nu-Hi Ltd
John Hudson




Nu-Hi Ltd
Sue West




People Can

Penny Walter



Prince’s Trust
Maria Palmizi



Race Equality First

Mair Rigby




Race Equality First
John McDade



Riverside Advice

Hugh Dela Cruz



Samar-Leyte Association Wales UK (SLAWUK)
Marilyn Harris



Samar-Leyte Association Wales UK (SLAWUK)
Linda Williams 



Samar-Leyte Association Wales UK (SLAWUK)

Asha Ali




SEF Cymru

Derek Bateman



South Wales Neighbourhood Watch Association Cardiff

Bill Farnham




South Wales Neighbourhood Watch Association Cardiff

Simon Brown




Speakeasy Advice Service
Luisa May




St John Lloyd RC Primary School Friends Association

Steve Dixon 




Taff Housing Association
Laura Davies




The Women’s Workshop, Cardiff Training Centre
Dean Jones




Trelai Sea Angling club
Rob Blundell




Trust PA

Gerri Blundell



Trust PA

Jeremy Rees




VCS
Emrys Mathias 



Wesley Methodist Church and Community Hall

Amy Preece




Women Making a Difference

C3SC Associated Member Organisations
Paul Byers
Dean Emson




Save the Children

Non-members

Peter Gregory


Arts Council for Wales

Bryn Morgan



Barnardo’s Works Project

Tony Hendrickson


Cardiff Communities First

Linda Donovan


Cardiff and Vale University Health Board

Kelly Wilkins



Caudwell Children

Julie Skelton



CWYVS

Sarah Wyn Parry


Environment Wales

Julie Furber



Environment Wales

Lesley Williams 


Epilepsy Wales

Paul Apreda



Families Need Fathers BPM CYMRU

Laura Smith



Interpreter

Sam Hopkins



Interpreter

James Davies


Planning Aid Wales (Trustee Applicant)

Clive Bate



Potters Temple Church

Nia Adamson


Splott Communities First
Susan Morris



The Parade ESOL Project

Kelly Callow



U Learn

Karen Jones



University of Glamorgan (Trustee Applicant)

Clive Curtis



VCVS

Linda Pritchard


VCVS

Louise David 


Vibe Experience

Invited Guests
Mark Thomas

Hodge Bakshi
Steve Robinson

Cardiff Council, Commissioning

John Paxton 

Cardiff Council, Commissioning
Roger Davies

Thomas Carroll, HR Management


Nick Davies

Wales Audit Office, Good Practice in Grants Management


Adam Hitchings

Heritage Lottery Fund, Good Practice in Grants Management

Sally Roberts

Heritage Lottery Fund, Good Practice in Grants Management

Eleanor Head

FreshTies, Social Media Strategies


Glenn Bowen

Wales Co-operative Society, Adopting a Co-operative Structure

Stewart Harding

Diverse Cymru, Social Media Skills


Christopher Tovey

Cardiff Council, Welfare Reform


Jenny Rathbone

AM, Cardiff Central


Warren Palmer

 
Speakeasy Advice
Apologies 
Shirley Salter



Evergreens 

Mary R Akande
Cardiff Branch of Carers UK 

UNA Exchange

Brian Drew



Grangetown Community Concern
Barbara Natasegara

Safer Wales

Stephen Sims


Cardiff Diabetes Support Group

Sybil Williams


Pedal Power
Cllr Heather Joyce


Cardiff Council
Linda Nicklin



Place2Be

John Gamblin


The Mentor Ring

Elena Dickie



Elizabeth Finn
Vilma Patel MBE


Sanatan Dharma Mandal & Hindu Communy Centre
Graham Hosgood


Wesley Methodist Church and Community Hall

Nicola Broom


Clybiau Plant Cymru Kids’ Clubs

Jan Johnson



Cardiff YMCA
The following organisations had exhibition stands:
Cardiff Third Sector Council

Arts Council for Wales

Cardiff and Vale University Health Board

Communities First Clusters

Diverse Cymru

Environment Wales

Everyone’s Future

Heritage Lottery Fund

Innovate Trust

Race Equality First

Voluntary Community Service

Women Making a Difference
1. Welcome and Housekeeping
SHB opened the day at 10.15am, welcomed attendees and went through general housekeeping. SHB welcomed feedback on the event and also invited attendees to respond to the petition on small business rate relief that people could sign. Two British Sign Interpreters were present throughout the meeting.

2. Richard Edwards, Chair of the Board’s Report and Welcome 

RE reviewed the past year, since the organisation changed its name. RE said the aim of CARDIFF Third Sector Council is to be responsive to the needs of the sector. C3SC recognised the need to change with the times and to meet the requirements of the third sector. RE expressed the need to look at strategic influence clearly and to have a balance between strategic work and working on a community level. The third sector is needed in order to make Cardiff a better place to live. RE said we are working better than we ever have with the third sector and with statutory bodies. RE praised the C3SC staff team and thanked them. He also thanked the third sector.
3. Jenny Rathbone, Assembly Member for Cardiff Central
SHB introduced Jenny Rathbone AM.

Jenny Rathbone AM spoke about 

· Developing the role of the voluntary sector with the Welsh Government (WG). WG has always tried to have a good relationship with the third sector – to harness the energy and enthusiasm of community members who want to make a difference

·  The fourfold increase in funding to the third sector from WG in just over 10 years
· The importance of getting public services working effectively with the third sector, e.g. through collaboration in Local Service Boards, set against the challenge of reduced money
· the need to protect the most vulnerable members of society
· the importance of financial diligence, highlighting the case of AWEMA
· Communities First and its potential to benefit the communities it represents, welcoming the fact that it is the third sector that is leading on Communities First and her delight that C3SC will be working in East Cardiff plus Llanedeyrn and Pentwyn (the latter two being in her constituency) and looking forward to working with Adam Rees.

SHB thanked Jenny Rathbone AM. There then followed a Q&A where attendees had the opportunity to put questions to the AM.

Question 1 (by Clive Bate, Potters Temple Church): What is happening with Maelfa Shopping Centre?

Answer: The scheme is in the process of being evaluated by Cardiff Council. Jenny Rathbone AM feels it has a fundamental flaw as it does not include the redevelopment of the health centre and it is not possible to readjust the tender process. Whether the scheme is going ahead should be announced in the next couple of months. If the opportunity arises, she will argue for the redevelopment of the health centre. 

Question 2 (by Michael Flynn, Diverse Cymru): What is the Welsh Government’s short- and long-term vision on getting people into jobs?

Answer: The plan is not working well at the moment. Training programmes being offered need to be tailored to individuals and the voluntary sector has a role to play in this. We need meaningful volunteering schemes to give people the skills to make them work-ready. WG plans to increase the number of apprenticeships to young people. It is very important that young people are either in education, training or work. Even when people have health problems, we need to encourage people to volunteer so they are making, and feeling that they are making, a contribution.
Question 3 (by Mike Sant, Friends of Cefn Onn Park): Mr Sant stated that he recognises the need for a balanced and inclusive approach. It is important to ensure that public money is spent properly but at the same time third sector organisations do not want to feel stifled by bureaucracy. The Welsh Assembly needs to set up a framework and accept that the third sector will have its own ideas.

Answer: Jenny Rathbone AM identified that sometimes the procedures required to be followed may seem bureaucratic. There is a need to reshape services to better meet the needs of users and we need a commitment to innovate. The voluntary sector needs to be clear on what they can realistically deliver and honest when they cannot. It is possible to have a ‘lighter touch’ for small grants. 

RE added that tendering and commissioning are still quite new on the agenda and can seem designed around process. The third sector has been about finding gaps and filling these gaps. Part of C3SC’s challenge relates to tendering and commissioning – and to look at developing processes. He said that our sector should be judged on outcomes and not on processes and to leave innovations to the third sector.

Jenny Rathbone AM added that third sector organisations should not be passive recipients of unintelligible contracts. Organisations should not be passive in the way they deal with the public sector. There is a role for secondments from the public sector to the third sector and vice versa.
SHB voiced a concern that statutory agencies may believe that additional bureaucracy may reduce exposure to risk; her plea would be for a proportionate response from Government rather than increasing the layers of bureaucracy when what was needed was a critical review of the information provided and an appropriate response if questions or issues are highlighted.
4. AGM: official business
(i) SHB welcomed attendees to the AGM and directed people to the red and blue voting cards in their packs. 

(ii) SHB gave apologies for the following trustees: Sujatha Thaladi, Peter Davies, Peter Trevett and Terry Price.

(iii) First resolution: Minutes from last year’s AGM were acknowledged as a true record of proceedings. This was proposed by Michael Flynn and seconded by Gerald Puttock.
(iv) Second resolution: SHB explained that Morgan Fackrell, Peter Trevett and Peter Davies were stepping down as trustees whilst Ed Cole was standing for re-election. Adam Rees managed the counting of votes. There were two other nominees – James Davies of Planning Aid Wales and Karen Jones of University of Glamorgan. 
- Ed Cole received 27 votes and will be returning to the Board.
- James Davies received 29 votes and is elected to the Board.
- Karen Jones received 29 votes and is elected to the Board.

(v) Mark Thomas, Hodge Bakshi presented the Auditors’ Report of Accounts for 2011-12. SHB referred to the Financial Report in Maniffesto November 2012 edition, page 6. There were no questions from the floor.
(vi) Third resolution: There were 22 votes in favour of accepting the financial report for 2011-12, with no votes against.
(vii)  Fourth resolution: There were 22 votes in favour of Hodge Bakshi continuing as auditors for the forthcoming year, with no votes against.
The AGM official business ended at 11.15am.
5. ‘Speakeasy and C3SC support’
Warren Palmer of Speakeasy Advice spoke about the support the charity has received from Cardiff Third Sector Council. Based in Roath, Speakeasy Advice is an independent charity that offers advice on debt and welfare benefits and also runs a fuel poverty project. C3SC’s support has involved: training, Impact Plus, contacts and information, and Advice Providers Cardiff.
6. Sheila Hendrickson-Brown, Chief Officer
Referring to Warren’s presentation, SHB alluded to the range of support Cardiff Third Sector Council has in place, e.g. training, networks, information and group support.
SHB mentioned some of Cardiff Third Sector Council’s activities over the past year. There has been a clear platform set over the past year on which to take C3SC forward. One key challenge will be how we consult with the third sector and how we use this feedback. SHB invited attendees to give feedback and also signposted people to the C3SC Third Sector Survey on the Cardiff Third Sector Council website. 
SHB explained that Cardiff Third Sector Council is looking at simplifying the membership process and will be sharing a new membership model – to help C3SC move closer to our goal and vision as a voice for the sector that is well placed to represent the views and interest. 
SHB stated that we need a strong voice as a sector, particularly now, and invited attendees to get involved in this. 
SHB explained that Cardiff Third Sector Council needs to be exemplar to the third sector as a whole and this is why we are reviewing our policies and structures. 
SHB encouraged attendees and others in the sector to challenge Cardiff Third Sector Council and to push us to be the best that we can be.
The AGM closed at 12.05pm with SHB thanking attendees and funders.
